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In order to provide access to outdoor recreation the Sauk City Library offers fishing 
poles as a part of its circulating collection. The fishing poles are donated and maintained 
by McFarlane’s Retail Service Center. 

Regulations for Borrowing and Use Outside of the Library 

1. Patrons must be in good standing with the library with a current address on file 
and no fines above $20. 

2. Fishing poles may only be checked out in person and returned to the desk—not 
in the drop box. Patrons will be responsible for damages to fishing poles if they 
are returned through the book drop or to another library. 

3. Fishing poles may be checked out for two weeks. Two renewals will be allowed 
as long as there are no holds on the item. 

4. Library staff will place holds for patrons wishing to check out fishing poles.  

Fines and Replacement Costs 

1. The overdue fine for fishing poles and components is $1.00 per day until 
returned. 

2. The patron is responsible for costs associated with loss or damage to a fishing 
pole and/or peripherals. The replacement price for a pole is $25. 

Liability: The Library is not responsible for any injuries incurred while using the fishing 
poles. The Library does not provide fishing licenses nor is the Library responsible for 
assuring that individuals are properly licensed to fish. Patrons should refrain from 
activity that violates federal, state, or local laws. 
 
I certify that I have read, understand, and agree to the terms set forth in this policy.    
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